
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STARTS  29 May, 2020 

ENDS 4 June, 2020 

See Page 4 for Complete Information—TIME SENSITIVE          

America’s Boating Club® is a registered trademark of the United States Power Squadrons®  

IN THIS ISSUE 

 Volume 65; Number 6                        www.abc-sb.com or www.bananariversps.org                        June 2020 

   

 

      

     UPCOMING SEMINAR………………..……....…        2 

   UPCOMING COURSES……….……..……..…...        3 

   BRIDGE  REPORTS………..……………….....….      4-9 

   JUNE MEETING…………………………………..       10 

   BOAT RAMP SIGNS……………………………..       11 

   USS CONSTITUTION…………………….….…     12-13 

    

 

 

   JUNE BIRTHDAYS……….………............…,..       14 

   CG GOES DIGITAL………….……………….        15 

   NEWS FROM NATIONAL……………...…..      16-17 

   SQUADRON SUPPORTERS……..…….…...    18-19 

   BRIDGE AND CONTACT INFO…………..        20 

   CALENDAR…………………………………….       21 

IN THIS ISSUE 

  

 

SOUTH BREVARD 

        Banana River  
 Sail and Power Squadron, Inc. 
       East Central Florida 

    DRAGON 

 
     

    TALES 



 

              DRAGON TALES Page 2 

 

 

 

 

JUNE MEMBERSHIP SEMINAR 

Open to ALL! 

Monday, June 15, 2020 

7:00—8:30 p.m. 
 

“BOAT SAFETY:  PART I -THE BASICS” 
 

Presented by L/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

 
For every boater, safety is job one!  You are responsible for everyone 
onboard and for your vessel.  What do you need to do to prepare for the 
next outing on your boat to ensure an enjoyable, successful and safe 
trip?  This session will review the basic supply and knowledge needed   
BEFORE you shove off. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join the meeting from your 

computer, tablet or smartphone 

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/252811125 

Or Dial-In to: 

1-872-240-3311 (Access Code 252-811-125)  
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FROM THE DESK OF THE COMMANDER:  Cdr Shari Marshall, AP 

 

Hurricane Sales Tax Holiday! 
 

May 29—June 4, 2020 
                           

 
The 2020 Disaster Preparedness Sales Tax Holiday has been passed by the Florida            
Legislature and signed into law by Governor DeSantis (Chapter 2020-10, Law of Florida). This 
tax holiday begins on Friday, May 29, 2020 and ends on Thursday, June 4, 2020. 
  
During this holiday period, qualifying items related to disaster preparedness are exempt from 
sales tax. However, the sales tax holiday does not apply to the rental or repair of any of the 
qualifying items. Additionally, the sales tax holiday does not apply to sales in a theme park, 
entertainment complex, public lodging establishment or airport. 
  
During the period, shoppers will be able to avoid paying sales taxes on items such as          
reusable ice packs that cost $10 or less; flashlights and lanterns costing $20 or less; gasoline 
and diesel fuel containers costing $25 or less. coolers and batteries costing $30 or less; and 
radios and tarps costing $50 or less. 

The biggest-ticket items included in the holiday are portable generators that cost $750 or less. 

The discounts are not available at businesses in airports or at public-lodging facilities and 
can’t be used to buy car and boat batteries. The discounts also can’t be offered at theme 
parks and entertainment complexes. 

For more information, including a list of qualifying items and other sales tax holiday             
promotional materials, please visit the Department of Revenue’s 2020 Disaster Preparedness 
Sales Tax Holiday webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://floridarevenue.com/DisasterPrep/Pages/default.aspx
https://floridarevenue.com/DisasterPrep/Pages/default.aspx
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FROM THE DESK OF THE SECRETARY:  LT/C STEPHANIE MURPHY, P 

 

 

 

 

AMERICA’S BOATING CLUB – SOUTH BREVARD  
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
(BANANA RIVER SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON)  
DATE: May 10, 2020 
LOCATION: Via GoToMeeting online due to Covid-19 Stay-at-Home orders 
  
Exec Board Attending 
Cdr Shari Marshall, AP; P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN; P/C James Merker, AP, 
Lt/C Monika Bradley, S, Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 
 
Exec Board Absent  
P/D/C Robert Becker 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1911 by Cdr Marshall.  April 14

th
 minutes were accepted 

with addition of the vote to accept a $150 prize for three categories in the Best Decorated Boat 
Contest. 
  
Commander’s Report: 
Due to the requirements to Stay-at-Home unless essential business as mandated by the State 
of Florida, Brevard County, associations are not meeting in person. 
 
The Board is meeting via GoToMeeting.  Jim Merker has set up an account with them to allow 
up to 150 people to sign-in. The Board will move meetings to online using this software for the 
May (Hurricane Preparedness) and June (Boating Safety) meetings.   
 
District 23 and National are also in a similar situation.  All planned events for April and May 
have been cancelled or postponed. Again, future dates may also be impacted. 
 
National News:  
C/C Mary Paige Abbott, Commander of USPS, is sending out messages regularly to ensure 
communication with all members.  The Life Jacket Loaner Program has been suspended due 
to concerns about spreading the Covid-19 virus.  Instructor Recertification is now available 
online.  
 
D23 News:   
Ed LeCun’s “50 Merit Mark” plaque will be mailed directly to him.  We will recognize Ed at a 
future meeting when we can get together in person.  D23 will hold a Council meeting on May 
19 via teleconference.  D23 Fall Conference will be Oct 31, 2020 along with our Change of 
Watch at the Melbourne Yacht Club. 
 
Palm Beach Squadron’s meeting on Tuesday 12 May at 7pm will be online with C/C Mary 
Paige Abbott as the speaker.  All members are invited to attend this online meeting. 
  
Secretary’s Report: 
BRSPS has 45 active members and 2 associate members.  John Fritz, Betty George, and Earl 
Gillespie did not renew in April. 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE SECRETARY:  LT/C STEPHANIE MURPHY, P 

 

 

 

 

Secretary’s Report Continued: 

 
Kelly’s Burger and Beer is closed as it is considered a non-essential        
business.  No in-person meetings will be held until they are allowed to       
reopen. 
 
The Short Sheet for May will talk about the upcoming events with instructions 
on how to load GoToMeeting on our computer devices.  The Short Sheet will 
be sent out before the May meeting. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
L/C Monika Bradley provided numbers for both savings and checking balances. 
 
The renewed Florida Certification of Tax Exemption has been emailed out to all Board      
Members (valid thru 2025) 
 
See ED Department Report on Page 8. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1945.  
 
Next Executive Committee meeting will be held at 7:00pm on 9 June 2020 at BAAB or         
On-line.  Next online meeting for members will be 18 May, “Hurricane Preparation” by Jim  
Merker. 
 
Submitted by Stephanie Murphy, ABC-SB Secretary 
10 May 2020 
 
 

 

  

  

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Screen shot of May 18 On-line Seminar...easy to access, right in your own home, full of 

very important information.  Join us for future on-line seminas.   
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FROM THE DESK OF THE SECRETARY:  LT/C STEPHANIE MURPHY, P 

 

 

 

 

 

AMERICA’S BOATING CLUB – SOUTH BREVARD  

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

(BANANA RIVER SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON)  

DATE: May 18, 2020 

LOCATION: ON-LINE Membership Meeting via GoToMeeting 

  

Exec Board Attending 

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP; P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN; P/C James Merker, AP; Lt/C 

Stephanie Murphy, P 

 

Exec Board Absent  

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN;  Lt/C Monika Bradley, S 

 

Members Attending:   
6 (John Carbee, Wally Jones, Nancy Layton, Jose Nunez, John Pechar, Bill Veit) 

 

Visitors: 

One guest attending.  Paul Martines (DBSPS) 

 

The meeting was called to order at 1902 by Cdr Marshall.  Pledge was led by Cdr. Marshall after Jim 

Merker brought up a graphic of a waving US flag.    

 

This meeting presentation was “Hurricane Preparedness”.  Our SEO Jim Merker presented a     

thorough talk about plans and activities that should be done pre-, during, and post-hurricane; topic 

most appropriate as the first named storm, Arthur, has already occurred in the Atlantic basin.  

 

An article will follow in DragonTales for those who missed the meeting. 

 

Look for the Commander’s Report, Secretary Report, Treasurer’s Report, and Ed Department Report 

in the June issue of Dragon Tales.  Information presented at the Executive Committee meeting on May 

12 via GoToMeeting, 

  

June Meeting, if not “live” will be an online presentation by Stephanie Murphy on Boating Safety. 

  

The meeting was adjourned at 2005.  

 

Next General Membership meeting will be held on our normal meeting night at 7:00pm on 15 June   

on-line.  Next Executive Committee meeting will be held at 7:00pm on 10 June 2020 online. 

 

Submitted by Stephanie Murphy, ABC-SB Secretary 

19 May 2020 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Ed Department Report:  (Extracted from May 10 ExCom Mtg Minutes) 

 
Jim Merker is generating a Hurricane Preparation on-line seminar for the May 
18 meeting.  We will send out a Short Sheet with information on this and ask   
members to post this to their Facebook accounts or email to friends who might 
be interested.  Jim recently spoke to Marty Lafferty, America’s Boating Club 
Channel Live Episode 6. This interview will be shown on Wednesday May 13. 
 
The June 19 on-line meeting will be a seminar on Boating Safety.  Stephanie Murphy will create this         
presentation from various sources.  

 

Once we can start having classes again, we will blitz out notices to the local yacht clubs and        
marinas and get new class cards out to the boat ramps.  Jr. Basic Boating classes are set for 
June 22-24 and July 13-15. 
 
A Boat Handling (replacing Seamanship) course has been postponed with a TBD date. 
 
We will move our first Flare-Up to July 11.  Jim Merker will send notifications to area fire depart-
ments, police departments, and the US Coast Guard before each Flare-Up. 
 
A Navigation Challenge/Man Overboard event is pushed to the Fall, hopefully in conjunction 
with the Cocoa Beach SPS. 
 
We would like to have a Radar Seminar this summer.  
 
No news has been received from the USPS Educational Grant Department with regard to the grant 
application submitted by Ernst Hofmann for the cost of the signs placed at community boat 
ramps.  Three of the signs are ready to be picked up.  They will need drilling and setup.  The other 
two must be installed by the City of Melbourne which is not back to work yet due to Covid-19. 
 
Ernst also asked about website updates that are needed.  One of the updates would be to offer a 
PayPal interface to allow people to pay using this option.  
 
Ernst also asked for a review of the initial Christmas Boat Parade (December 19, 2020)
advertisement which he designed.  He would like to send this to his 100+ contact list.  Modifications 
were suggested and incorporated on the spot by Jim Merker. 
 
Remainder of May ExCom Meeting Minutes can be found on Pages 5-6.. 

 

Remember, we do not just offer boating education –  

we provide superior boating education! 

 

 

FROM THE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT BY SEO P/C Jim Merker,  AP 

Page 8               DRAGON TALES 
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FROM THE SQUADRON  MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN:     P/D/C Bob Becker, SN 

 

HOW TO SAVE LIVES 

All of us know that PFDs save lives. 

But, in this crazy world with a worldwide virus we now have new  

actions that SAVE LIVES: 

 1. Wear face masks 

 2. Keep six feet of distance 

 3. Stay away from groups of people 

 4. Stay at home 

 

Yes, the CDC, National Safety Council, the WHO, and the State of Florida advise us 
that if we put into practice the four items above, they also will SAVE LIVES! 

 

So, add these to the PFD phrase and hopefully we will all come out of this in good 
health and remain members of America’s Boating Club of South Brevard. 

                                                                   

 

                                                              

 

P/D/C Bob Becker, SN  Membership Chair 

************************************************************************************************* 

ADVANTAGES TO OUR ON-LINE MEETINGS 

 

Stay in the comfort of your own home.   GoToMeeting allows you to see one another. 

No need to drive anywhere.    GoToMeeting lets you interact. 

Drink a coffee, coke, or libation at no charge.  Easily use computer, tablet, smart phone. 

Eat a snack, sandwich, or dinner at no charge.  Feel free to call in using your phone. 

 

 

SAVED LIVES 
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         What’s Wrong With This Picture? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

***************************************************************************************************************** 

    JUNE 

 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 

SEMINAR 

             Monday, June 152020 

Social  1830           Speaker 1715 

              (6:30 p.m.)             (7:15 p.m.) 
 

 

PROGRAM:   BOAT SAFETY:  PART I -THE BASICS 

SPEAKER:     Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

 

OVERVIEW 

For every boater, safety is job one!  You are responsible for everyone onboard and for your ves-
sel.  What do you need to do to prepare for the next outing on your boat to ensure an enjoyable, 
successful and safe trip?  This session will review the basic supply and knowledge needed BE-
FORE you shove off. 

 

Please join the meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone 
 

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/252811125 

Or dial-in to: 

1-872-240-3311 (Access Code 252-811-125)  

 

MEETING TRANSPORTATION SERVICE 

 

If you are a member and need transportation to and from the Squadron General 

Meetings you are invited to call Shari Marshall, 734-347-2992 who will gladly 

make the arrangements for you.   There is no charge and no reason needed other 

than the desire to have a great evening with fellow Squadron members.  Call now 

and don’t miss out! 
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New ABC-SB Boat Ramp Signs 
 

Friday May 22, 2020 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New sign goes up at 

Old sign comes down! Pineda Boat Ramp.                

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

         Ernst Hofmann, John Pechar, and Jim Merker with new sign at Eau Gallie Boat Ramp. 
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USS Constitution fires off a 40 mm 200 gram round from one of her saluting batteries.         
Constitution fires one round from her saluting battery twice a day to signify morning 
and evening colors. (Navy photograph by PO1 Joshua Hammond) 

 

To commemorate Memorial Day, USS Constitution will host a Facebook live 

event honoring USS Constitution’s fallen crew members at 11:30 a.m. and 

will fire a salute of 21 minute-guns at noon, May 25, 2020. 

 

A commemoration will be hosted live on the ship’s Facebook page to honor 

all past crew members who died while serving aboard USS Constitution   

during her active sailing years of 1798 to 1881: www.facebook.com/

ussconstitutionofficial. 

 

“USS Constitution is undefeated in battle, having captured or destroyed 33 

enemy vessels, but that did not come without a significant cost,” said Cdr. 

John Benda. “This ship is truly a battlefield like Gettysburg or Normandy, 

and we will never  

forget the sacrifice of the Sailors who perished on these decks in the         

defense of our nation.” 

 

Navy regulation directs all ships in the Navy, with a saluting battery, to fire 

gun salutes once a minute for 21 minutes beginning at noon to recognize 

Memorial Day. 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/ussconstitutionofficial
http://www.facebook.com/ussconstitutionofficial
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     USS Constitution Continued: 

 

USS Constitution, is the world’s oldest commissioned warship afloat, and 

played a crucial role in the Barbary Wars and the War of 1812. 

 

On Memorial Day, the U.S. flag flies at half-staff in the morning, and is raised 

to full height following the 21-gun salute, a custom honoring those who have 

made the ultimate sacrifice in the morning and living veterans for the rest of 

the day. 

 

During normal operations, the active-duty Sailors stationed aboard USS  

Constitution provide free tours and offer public visitation to more than 

600,000  

people a year as they support the ship’s mission of promoting the Navy’s 

history and maritime heritage and raising awareness of the importance of a 

sustained  

naval presence. 

 

The ship earned the nickname of Old Ironsides during the war of 1812 when 

British cannonballs were seen bouncing off the ship’s wooden hull. 

 

The USS Constitution Museum serves as the memory and educational voice 

of USS Constitution by collecting, preserving, and interpreting the stories of 

“Old Ironsides” and those associated with her. 

 

The Museum has also temporarily closed and is currently providing a    

hands-on, minds-on environment digitally during this time of physical       

distancing. 
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BRSPS Members who 

have an October Birthday 
 Ed LeCun 

 Karl Richburg 

 

 

ABC-SB Members who 

 have a June Birthday 
 

   Jim Merker 

   Dick Peoples 

   Adam Smith 

                                                   

             
FREE $$$ FOR OUR SQUADRON 

 

            Banana River Sail & Power Squadron         $80.72 
                            has received                            as of February 2020 
 
 
 
 

            All charities have received            $169,850,767.10 

             as of February 2020 
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Be aware that a change in U.S. Coast Guard policy 
allows products to go fully digital in 2021. 

                              
Photo: Rich Armstrong 

The National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) announced that beginning in 2021, it 
will be eliminating the paper publications of the annual Tide Tables and Tidal Current Tables. All 
NOAA Tide Predictions and NOAA Current Predictions will continue to be available online in 
electronic form. 

The NOAA website says, "The change from print to online tables allows us to modernize this long-
standing product by bringing it into the digital age. Online predictions are more accurate and up to 
date than what is provided in the annual printed tables." 

The online services will provide capabilities the printed publications cannot, which will better meet a 
variety of different user needs. Visit NOAA's Tides & Currents website to access NOAA tide 
predictions, or NOAA's Tide & Currents Map for current predictions by region. NOAA’s tide and 
current predictions include all U.S. coastal stations and some islands in the Pacific and Caribbean 

Alternatively, if you have a smartphone, you can have all that data available in the palm of your hand 
by downloading the free BoatUS App for iOS and Android. 

"The BoatUS App makes it easy for all boaters to access tide forecasts for their favorite boating 
locations quickly and easily," said Mike Vatalaro, BoatUS digital innovation manager. "Creating a free 
account lets you save up to five locations and select the exact tide station you prefer as your 
reference point for each. You can also get weather buoy data so you can see current conditions on 
the water." 

Stacey Nedrow-Wigmore 
Managing Editor, BoatUS Magazine 
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Chief Commander  
 

C/C Mary Paige G. Abbott, SN-IN 
  

Phone Number: 239.395.9409  Cell Number: 239.246.9687  
 
   mpgabbott@gmail.com  

  

21 May 2020 
 
This is National Safe Boating Week and the lead in to Memorial Day Weekend! 
 
The Board of Directors and Headquarters continue to work remotely on the behalf of    
squadrons and districts with the focus on our members and a watchful eye on our bottom 
line. We have some updates and new information for you as it pertains to conducting      
business: 
 
A. With Regard to Squadron and/or District Meetings, Events, Activities, and more: 
The first Message from the Chief Commander dated March 17, 2020, included a succinct 
statement regarding COVID 19 implications to the way our squadrons and districts function. 
Specifically "...for squadrons and districts to conduct business by the best available means 
while preserving the safety and security of our members". 
 
I would like to reiterate that the Board of Directors is in agreement that the best way for our 
organization to deal with the ongoing health situation: locally at the squadron and district   
levels. To review: 
 
1. First and foremost is preserving the health and well-being of our members (this includes 
those in the recreational boating public who seek our educational classes) 
 
2. All squadrons and districts are to adhere to the local, state, and national directives con-
cerning social distancing and stay at home initiatives 
 
3. Tools are available and are continuing to be developed to assist with remote learning, vir-
tual meetings, virtual classrooms, and virtual conferences. 
 
4. There is no expectation or obligation to the squadrons or districts to host face-to-face 
(F2F) classes, meetings, or activities. Nor is there an obligation or expectation for our volun-
teers to attend or conduct same. (There is no penalty for erring on the side of caution!) 
 
5. We are not issuing an edict from national on how to conduct squadron or district 
'business" during COVID-19, we are here to support the squadrons and districts as they 
choose given the above guidelines and smart hygiene practices. 
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C/C Message Continued: 

 
 

B. Headquarters Business Hours Update 
1. Effective Monday, May 19, 2020, hours for headquarters staff who work in customer 
service, membership, education, shipping, and accounting have been reduced to 3.5 
hours per day. We will re-evaluate at the end of June. 
 
2. We will continue shipping orders, responding to emails, phone calls, and accounting, 
membership, and education requests. 
 
C. VSC/VSE Update 
1. Until further notice, all Vessel Safety Checks remain in stand down. To review the  
policy and a new virtual option please visit the Safety Committee home page on the 
website. Also, do not forget that USPS/America's Boating Club works with the CGAUX 
on vsc; the CGAUX is the administrator of the courtesy checks, not the USCG. To read 
further, here is the link to the MOU: 
https://www.usps.org/images/Exec/Gvt_Partner_Rel/MOU/Other/VSC_MOU.pdf 
 
D. MMSI Update 
1. Please be advised that an agreement has been reached to restart the issuance of 
MMSI numbers; we are targeting early June to be 'live' once again. Watch for more     
information. 
 
You are an outstanding group and I am proud to associate with all of you. Please keep 
up the good work, your sense of humor, and compassion to others as we continue this 
uncharted journey together. 
 
I wish you fair winds, calm seas, and good health. 
 
Mary Paige Abbott 
Chief Commander 
 

 
Perpetual Optimism is a Force Multiplier 21 May 2020 

 

https://www.usps.org/images/Exec/Gvt_Partner_Rel/MOU/Other/VSC_MOU.pdf
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TAKE YOUR FAVORITE PATTERN, HAVE IT MADE IN GLASS 
 

Need a window panel, a sun catcher 

or just a gift 
 

Call Shari at 734-347-2992  or shar44marsh@gmail.com 

  

             

 

 

 

 

650 N. Wickham Road 

Melbourne, FL  32935 

321 610-4580 

javascript:void(0)
https://www.yelp.com/biz_photos/kellys-burgers-and-beer-melbourne?select=tQTM9DBlGbKswVYJyh0b8A
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                       June  2020 

Complete Air & Heat, Inc. 

Contractor & Service 
“Family owned & operated” Since 1975 

Sales  *  Service  *  Installations 

321-773-8434 
www.completeairandheat.com 

 

http://www.completeairandheat.com/
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BRIDGE OFFICERS 
Commander                                          

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

 

Executive Officer  

OPEN 

 

Administrative Officer 

OPEN 

  

Educational Officer   

P/C James Merker, AP 

321-604-9342 

 

Secretary 

Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

321-723-1817 

  

Treasurer                    

Lt/C Monika Bradley, S 

360-286-1399 

 
Asst. Educational Officers        

P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN 

321-777-9462 

 

 

Editor   
Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

shar44marsh@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Web Site: 

www.abc-sb.com or 

www.bananariversps.org 

 

ABC-SB (BRSPS) 

Voice Mailbox—321-220-7775 

 

General Membership Meetings are 

held on the 3rd Monday of the 

month. 

MEMBERS AT LARGE 

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN 

P/C Edmund LeCun, JN 

 

FINANCIAL REVIEW COMM 

Lt Terri Friedlander 

 

MEMBERSHIP COMM 

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN 

 

NOMINATING COMM 

Open 

 

MERIT MARK CHAIR 

Lt /C Gail Wall, P 

 Dragon Tales, published monthly, is the official publication of ABC-SB (BRSPS).  It is mailed to members, 

district, and national officers and our supporters.  Opinions are those expressed by the writer and do not 

necessarily reflect the policy of nor imply agreement with the Dragon Tales staff, ABC-SB, D23, or USPS.  

At the discretion of the Dragon Tales staff, articles submitted may be printed in all, or in part, or may be 

rewritten.  Advertisements appearing in the Dragon Tales are supplied by our supporters and no        

endorsement is expressed or implied. 

AMERICA’S BOATING CLUB SOUTH BREVARD 

         Banana River Sail and Power Squadron 



 

   - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut here to Clip Upcoming Events - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

ABC-SB Squadron web site - www.abc-sb.com or 

www.bananariversps.org 

ABC-SB Squadron Voice Mailbox - 321-220-7775 

Membership meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of 

the month .  

              DRAGON TALES 

 
June 2020 

  UP-COMING SQUADRON & DISTRICT EVENTS — 2020 

America’ Boating Club South Brevard 

2773 Floridiane Avenue 

Melbourne, FL  32935 

 
 

 

JUNE 

9 EXECUTIVE MEETING   1900 On-line Go-To-Meeting 

15 ON-LINE SEMINAR FOR MEMBERS  1900 On-line Go-To-Meeting 

22-24 JR BASIC BOATING    0900 Schechter Community Center 

        1089 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach  32937 

 

JULY 

11 FLARE-UP     1000 Eau Gallie Boat Ramp 

13-15 JR BASIC BOATING     900 Schechter Community Center 

        1089 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach  32937 

14 EXECUTIVE MEETING   1900 On-line Go-To-Meeting 

20 ON-LINE SEMINAR FOR MEMBERS  1900 On-line Go-To-Meeting 

 


